
  

  

 

2010-2011 

Tom Davis, Grand Knight 

 Rev. Mr. Don Schmidt, Chaplain 

 Bill Walker, Deputy Grand Knight 

George Owen, Chancellor 

Neil Kelly, Recorder 

Mick Mithelavage, Financial Secretary 

John Mulvihill, Treasurer 

Ray Theiling, Advocate 

Tim O’Donnell, Warden 

Gary Beier, Inside Guard 

Tim Allen, Outside Guard 

John Brownfield, 1st yr Trustee 

Tom DeDonder, 2nd yr Trustee 

Jeff Kaminski, 3rd yr Trustee 

                       Knight Happenings 

  

     June 2011 

1         K of C Regular meeting 7:30pm-Rosary at 7pm 

10-11       Strotherfest at Paradise Park 

19         Father’s Day 

24-25      “JAZZ in the WOOD” (more inside) 

29-4        Fireworks Tent  need  volunteers. 

 

    July 2011 

4         Independence Day 

 

6        K of C Regular meeting 7:30pm-Rosary at 7pm 

 

    August 2011 

3         K of C Regular meeting 7:30pm-Rosary at 7pm 

1-4        Holy Spirit Parish “Summer Gatherings” 

  (Knights will cook hot dogs Aug 1,  6-7pm) 

 Knights of Columbus Knights of Columbus Knights of Columbus Knights of Columbus    
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Welcome New Members 

Jim Higgins 

Blake Miller 
-------------------------------- 

Congratulations to the 
New Officers elected at 
the June meeting.  See 
complete list inside this 

newsletter. 



  

  

Grand Knight’s Corner 
•      The Rosary is said before each meeting at 7:00 PM.  

•      The GK introduced Jim Nisselbroad who will be working the “Jazz in the  
 Wood” BBQ on June 24-25 with council members.  There is a need for 30 
 volunteers for the 2-day event.   The council paid $900 for a permit for 
 serving food.  The BBQ committee accepted the invitation to Jazz with the 
 anticipation to serve a guesstimated 4000 people.  See the Jazz flyer in this 

       newsletter near back. 

•         A revised budget will be presented at the July meeting. 

•        Thank You’s were received from Raymore Mayor’s golf tournament, American Cancer    
   Society, Ladies Auxiliary “Thrift and Threads”, The Staudinger Family of Hoisington,    

   KS, the parish RICA, Rachel House and the O’Hara Golf Tournament.  

                                                                                          

                                                                          Fraternally,  

                                                                   Tom Davis, Grand Knight 

Financial Secretary Report 
•  Bills for the evening, Chuck’s Awards $51.25.   

• Kathy Wittman has relatives who live in Joplin, MO that suffered a vicious  

     tornado recently.  The council donated $523 in supplies for their recovery.  

     $500 of the amount came from the roofing company that donates $500 to the  

                          council when Knights have the company replace their roof. 

  Please! Don’t let your dues fall behind 
Contact Mick (Financial Secretary) if you find yourself having trouble paying your dues. 

 Name tags are $7, T-shirts are $5, Polo Shirts are $20, Hats are $10. 

              

   Fraternally,  Mick Mithelavage, Financial Secretary 

Treasurer’s Report 
• Baskets for the evening, Vocations$40, 50/50 $42.  There was no  50/50 winner this time, hold your tickets. 

 

                                                              Fraternally,  John Mulvihill, Treasurer 



  

  

Election of Officers  

2011-2012 
The chancellor conducted the election. 

 Office    Nominee(s)    Elected 

 

 Grand Knight   J. Brownfield   by acclamation   

 

 Deputy Grand Knight  T. O’Donnell      by secret vote   

              G. Beier     G. Beier 

 

 Chancellor    W. Lamb    by acclamation 

 

 Advocate    G. Owen    by acclamation 

 

 Treasurer    J. Mulvihill   by acclamation 

 

 Recorder    N. Kelly    by acclamation 

 

 Warden    S. Jackson    by acclamation  

 

 Guards (2)           M. Miller    by secret vote   

 (inside/outside)           T. Allen         T. Allen                                           

      G. Van Blarcum         M. Miller                         

 

 Trustee-  3 yr.   T. Davis    by acclamation 

 Trustee - 2 yr   J. Kaminski   Moves up 

         Trustee - 1 yr                        Tom DeDonder   Moves up 

 

Congratulations to all newly elected Officers of Holy Spirit Council #8334. 



  

  

Service Committee Reports:  
Membership Director: Dave Christianson 

1st Degree:        June 14th at VFW Lee’s Summit. 

 There are  157 members in our council   per the latest roster   5/17/2011 

Program Director:  Bill Walker 

•  Fireworks tent June 29 to July 4.  Volunteers needed. 

Fish Fry's 

P.R. Director:    

Church Director:   

Breakfast Committee: . 

Hillcrest Ministries: Tony Molina 

• Due to leaking plumbing in the above apartment, out facility needs a complete dry wall 

make over.  The ladies Auxiliary has donated $700 to Hillcrest for the project. 

Council Director:   

• Highway cleanup is suspended until after Highway 150 upgrade is complete. 

Family Director: Jeff Kaminski  

• No Royals game planned due to lack of interest  

Youth Director:  Keith Hoffman 

Vocations:  Tim Fobes 

• Fishing for Vocations will be   9/23-25.  

Pro-Life:   Veryl Klein 

• A thank you received from the distributor of the carnations for Mother’s Day.  $147 was re-

ceived as donations. 

Tootsie Roll Director:  John Brownfield 

GYM:  Dave Adams 

• Sunday adult sessions are completed.  Parish Golf Tournament 8/14 at Shamrock Hills.  

 



  

  

 District Deputy Report 

  

This is Deputy Bindel’s last  
meeting.  The new Deputy will 

be Chuck Paquette. 

 

          Fraternally, 

   Richard Bindel, DD55 

—————————————————— 

 COME TO A MEETING 

41   Brothers were at the last meeting  

Come join us at the next meeting. Not every-
thing that goes on at a meeting is printed 
here.  You are really missing out on the good 

stuff .  

                                  Your newsletter editor   

      Ray Theiling 

____________________________________       

 

       Field Agent Report 
   

Council needs more new mem-
bers to join.  Council is last in 

district. 
 

    Fraternally, 

    Gary Spitzkeit 

______________________________________ 

What’s Cooking after the next Meeting 

         Come on over and find out. 

————————————————————-- 

    4th Degree News 
  

Sir Knight J. Dean was 
elected Captain and Sir 
Knight G. Owen was elected 
Trustee of the Fr. Donnelly 

Assembly. 
 In Remembrance 

 

 

Brother John Collett   



  

  

 

    GOOD OF THE ORDER 
      Prayers were said for the following 

     Leslie Burkett    Hector Becerra 

      Jackie Kitchen    Mark Chilote 

      Jack Cronhardt    Pat Neaves 

      Karl Peterson    Leo Flynn 

      Felipa Martinez    Saleme Saed 

      Larry Wurzer    Pete Fobes 

      Jordan Zenor    Jeff Wharton 

            Ashley Queen    Jack Huckabay 

      Tom Brown     Debbie Espy   

           Bill Rentel      Sherrill Dunn 

      Brian Webb      Lori Sterling   
       Dean Burkhead     Tracey England   

      Debora Burkhead   Jennifer Latendresse 

     Theresa Mullins    Ray Theiling  

 

      Those struggling in difficult financial times and 

   the Men and Women of the Armed Forces. 



  

   

The Declaration of Independence 



  

    

CHAPLAIN’S REPORT  
• No Report this month. 

      Fraternally, 

                        Rev. Mr. Don Schmidt, Deacon/Chaplain 

 _______________________________________________________________ 

 

OLD BUSINESS 

Strotherfest 
 

• Council will have a BBQ stand serving food on 6/10-11.  

     volunteers are needed.  Hrs are 10-10 on the 10th and 7AM-10 PM on the 11th.  

      Breakfast will be served on the 11th.  Will need help for setup on the 9th and tear down on the 12th. 

 
 

______________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________ 

   

                                                              NEW BUSINESS 
  

• The parish “Summer Gatherings” will be 
Aug 1-4.  The Council will cook hot dogs 

from   6-7PM on Aug 1.                               



  

  

Frequently Asked Questions 

• Is Jazz in the Woods a FREE event? YES. 
• Are tickets required for admittance? NO. 
• What type of music will be at the event? Jazz In The Woods offers a 

variety of music every year. In the past, we have had Traditional Jazz, 
Ragtime, Zydeco, Fusion Jazz, Smooth Jazz, Contemporary Jazz, 
Blues, Latin Jazz just to give you an example. We hope you will come 
out and experience our event. 

• Are children welcome? YES, this is a family event. Kids Pavilion 
area sponsored byRenewal by Andersen and PNC Real Estate! In-
cludes children’s crafts, face painting by Sister Act Face Painting and inflatable's provided by Action In-
flatables! 

• Who organizes Jazz in the Woods? The Overland Park South Rotary Club. 
• Can we bring a cooler? Food and beverages (including alcohol) will be available for purchase at the 

festival. NO FOOD OR DRINKS, PETS OR OUTDOOR FLAME IS ALLOWED AT THE EVENT. 
This updated policy will be enforced for 2011. 

• What is Jazz in the Woods? An annual Jazz and music festival to raise money for local children's chari-
ties.. 

• When & Where is Jazz in the Woods? June 24 & 25 2011 at Corporate Woods in Overland Park, KS.  
• What time does the festival start? On Friday night the jazz talent starts at 6:30 PM and goes to 11:00 

PM. On Saturday night the jazz talent starts at 5:15 PM and goes to 11:00 PM. 
• Is there food at Jazz in the Woods? Yes, several food and beverage vendors participate during the 

event.     
• What kind of seating is available at Jazz in the Woods? Open seating on the grass, so bring blankets 

and lawn chairs. There are no bleachers or benches supplied by the festival. 

• Can I bring my pet to Jazz in the Woods? No. 
• Can I bring a tent? No. 
• Can I bring my RV or camp at Jazz in the Woods? No, camping facilities are not available. 
• Can we bring BBQ grills? No. BBQ Grills and any other type of outdoor cooking device on Corporate 

Woods Grounds or in Founders Park is strictly prohibited. BBQ grills in the park area pose a safety haz-
ard and fire hazard for all participants. Please help keep this event safe by leaving your grill at home. 
There are a variety of food vendors to choose from. 

• Where do I park? Parking is free and several parking lots are available near in Corporate Woods. 

• What if I want to make a contribution? Jazz In The Woods, Inc. is a 501(c)3 not-for-profit organiza-
tion. Contributions are always welcome and can be mailed to : Jazz In The Woods, PO Box 27075, 
Overland Park, KS 66225 

 



  

  

 
  

 

June 2011 
Sun Mon Tue Wed Thu Fri Sat 

   1 
Regular Meeting  

730pm  

Rosary 7pm 

2 3 4 

5 6 7 8 9 10 
Strotherfest 

Knights  

Cooking 

11 
Strotherfest 

Knights 

Cooking 

12 13 14 
Flag Day 

 

15 16 17 18 

19 

 

20 21 22 23 24 
JAZZ IN THE 

WOODS 

Knights BBQ 

25 
JAZZ IN THE 

WOODS 

Knights BBQ 

26 27 28 29 
Fireworks 

Tent 

 

30 
Fireworks 

Tent 

  

 
  

 
  



  

  

          Congratulations to both. 

July 2011 
Sun Mon Tue Wed Thu Fri Sat 

     1 
Fireworks Tent 

2 
Fireworks Tent 

3 
Fireworks Tent 

4 
 

5 6 
Regular Meeting  

730pm  

Rosary 7pm 

7 8 9 

10 11 12 13 14 15 16 

17 18 19 20 21 22 23 

24 25 26 27 28 29 30 

31       



  

  

 

 

        

  

     
August 2011 

Sun Mon Tue Wed Thu Fri Sat 

 1 
Parish Summer 

Gatherings 

Knights cook  

Hotdogs 6-7pm 

2 
Parish Summer 

Gatherings 

3 
Regular Meeting  

730pm  

Rosary 7pm 

4 
Parish Summer 

Gatherings 

5 6 

7 8 9 10 11 12 13 

14 15 16 17 18 19 20 

21 22 23 24 25 26 27 

28 29 30 31    



  

  

 

Holy Spirit Council #8334 

Officers 2010-2011 

Holy Spirit Council #8334 

Directors and Committees 2010-2011 

Tom Davis, Grand Knight 

Davishouse405@sbcglobal.net              537-6535 

Church Dir.:       TBD 

 

Rev. Mr. Don Schmidt, Deacon, Chaplain 

d.schmidt@holyspiritcatholicchurch.net  537-7753         

Vocations:       Tim Fobes 

tnt060703@comcast.net                     322-5752 

 Bill Walker, Deputy Grand Knight 

 lakewalkers@prodigy.net                     348-0306 

Community Dir:/ Hillcrest Ministries  Tony Molina 

jbot@kcim.com                                  537-6887 

 George Owen, Chancellor 

 g-ii@sbcglobal.net                                525-1675 

Pro Life:        Veryl Klein 

voklein@sbcglobal.net                     331-6096 

 

Neil Kelly, Recorder 

neiljkelly@att.net                                  537-6143 

Council Dir.:     TBD 

Mick Mithelavage,  Financial Secretary 

mixzx@att.net                                       537-5180 

Public Relations:        Phil Alvarado 

palvarado504@comcast.net            537-7252           

John Mulvihill, Treasurer 

allmulvihill@sbcglobal.net                   537-6157 

Blood Drive:    Rich Willeke 

rwilleke@sbcglobal.net                         537-4883 

Ray Theiling, Advocate 

heyheyrayt@gmail.com                           623-3525 

Newsletter:    Ray Theiling 

heyheyrayt@gmail.com                            623-3525          

Tim O’Donnell, Warden 

Odonnelltct@comcast.com                    537-5327              

Family Dir.:    Jeff Kaminski 

jsk978@hotmail.com                              600-5179 

Gary Beier, Inside Guard 

 pbeier1@kc.rr.com                                524-5020 

Youth Dir.:    Keith Hoffman 

keithann@sbcglobal.net                          331-6133 

Tim Allen, Outside Guard 

timallen@realtyexecutives.com              875-1760 

Membership Dir:    George Owen 

g-ii@sbcglobal.net                                   525-1675 

 John Brownfield, 1st  Year Trustee 

 ajbrownfield@comcast.net                    331-5415 

Retention:              TBD 

 

 Tom DeDonder, 2nd Year Trustee 

 tomdedo@comcast.net                           537-8907 

Tootsie Roll. Comm.:      John Brownfield 

ajbrownfield@comcast.net        331-5415 

 Jeff Kaminski, 3rd Year Trustee 

 jsk978@hotmail.com                               600-5179 

Fundraising Comm.:       TBD 

 

Gary Spitzkeit, Material Benefit Knight (Insurance) 

Gary.spitzkeit@kofc.org    

Gym Comm: Dave Adams/Keith Hoffman 

                    537-7786     / 331-6133      

dadams258@comcast.net / keithann@sbcglobal.net  

                                                                    

New Council website  http://kofc8334.org   try it !!!!   

 Food Events : Shawn Carey (Breakfasts)   246-4974  

shawnmcarey@hotmail.com    

 

Social Comm.:           


